

## INDIAN TRAINING CENTER

Home Office: 2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304
Shreveport, Louisiana 71105

Phone: (318) 686-9380 • E-mail: mitcenter@bellsouth.net



Vol. 362

## **MONTHLY NEWSLETTER**

Nov-Dec 2023

Therefore I urge you, brothers and sisters, by the mercies of God, to present your bodies as a living and holy sacrifice, acceptable to God, which is your spiritual service of worship. 2 And do not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind, so that you may [d]prove what the will of God is, that which is good and acceptable and perfect. Rom 12:1,2

Beloved brethren and Friends,

We were challenged and blessed by the study of the second half of the book of Romans in our December Bible Conference taught by our pastor teacher **Mark Webb**. After considering the greatness of our Salvation and Justification by grace through faith in Jesus Christ during the conference last year, we now proceeded to the consequences in our lives of such grace bestowed upon us as the children of God. Learning that now we can be acceptable to God in our living and service through Christ Jesus! This is truly amazing grace. We praise the Lord and are thankful for the ministry of brother



Mark through the years to us here in Mexico, impacting many lives, churches, and ministries for the glory of God and advancement of the Gospel. This December Conference is also the time of our MITC Alumni reunion, where many of our former students return in a type of "homecoming" setting to be

refreshed in the Word, and also to share their ministry experiences with each other having times of fellowship.

In November we were blessed to have a Thanksgiving Dinner provided and prepared by Julie Green from Truth Community church in Cincinnati. She came to serve the Lord among us working with our young ladies, encouraging them



in their ministry training and also teaching them some useful baking and cooking "US" style, baking bread and biscuits, and even cookies. We are blessed by Julie every time she comes, she has become bilingual and has a great heart for the God's work here at MITC.

Brother "Ez" Barroso went with his family to Usila to teach a weekend Bible Conference for the churches in this Chinanteco region. Years ago, while a student here at MITC, Ez spent 6 months serving at Usila during his Year of Practice, so his time there was also a type of homecoming, as he visited with many of the families he has known for many years. Also Brandon Hall, visited the Mixe region and taught a weekend Bible Conference for the brethren at Matias Romero, and the leaders attending from the 7 Mixe churches in that area. We are thankful for our staff members who are also able to go serve in these more remote areas of the MITC ministry to edify the local churches and leaders.



Medical Mission team

We were blessed to have the first-time visit of the Baptist Temple and FBC Minden **medical mission team**. Led by Jimmy Wallace and Pastor John King, these doctors and nurses joined with us in sharing the gospel through medical ministry in five different communities within a 3 hour drive radius

from the mission campus. Many heard and responded to the Message of Christ that was shared, and we are thankful for this help in advancing the Kingdom of our Lord Jesus here in Mexico.

**Tom Harrison,** MITC Board member, and the Executive Pastor of Broadmoor Baptist, was here for our

November Bible Conference with students and staff and our village church leaders from the mountains, and also for the Graduation Service for our Bible Schools. Teaching the Word from 1 John, and from 1 Timothy, our brother brought challenging and encouraging messages for all



mission family but also in a special way to our **20 Bible School graduates** from the Full Time, and Saturday programs. As our graduates finished their time of training (4 years) under our staff and mission, they now will begin their lives of service as pastors and church workers among the churches and missions where the

Lord is leading them to serve. Graduation is truly a wonderful time for the MITC family, as it represents the culmination of the purpose of the ministry of MITC, which is to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ, andtrain/prepare individuals called by the Lord to take this message throughout Mexico and beyond. It was a also a special blessing to see the **MITC United Choir** singing once again at this special event, exalting our great God in a majestic way. We thank the Lord for this time of graduation and his blessings upon our students and ministry.

As we finish 2023 we thank the Lord for His provision for MITC, and for each of you who have supported us through your prayers and offerings. Here is a recount of some of the things God has done among us, to God be the glory in and for all things!



- 1.Biblical training for 165 students called by the Lord to serve. 95 students are in our four year Bible Programs, and 70 in our new Post-Grad Theological Seminary (a 3 year program completely online). 41 students presently live on campus in the Full Time program, receiving room and board in addition to their studies). 54 students are in the Saturday Seminary coming once a week for their classes.
- Christian Musical Training for 40 students in our
   year program, and 40 children in the Kids
   Music program.









In total 245 students are blessed through the MITC ministry, free of any financial charge, as all the ministries of MITC are "by grace and for grace". This is essential as many of our students come from regions of southern Mexico with very limited or subsistence economies. Many students are from the Nahualt, Chinanteco, Mixe, Cuicateco, and Tlapaneco people groups. Pray that the Lord will continue to provide for all that is His will for us here in Mexico.

- 3. We have held 4 weeks of General Medicine clinics giving medicines and consults to patients in remote areas, in which all the patients attending heard the Gospel through our students, staff, and visiting medical missionaries. Also we have had a week of ophthalmology surgery and clinic, operating on cataracts, strabismus and other eye ailments, again with the purpose of sharing the gospel with all the patients and accompanying family members. We also had 3 weeks of dental ministry, with this same goal, hundreds received help in these clinics.
- 4. We held 6 major on-campus teaching events to help pastors and church workers from many areas of southern Mexico: there were 5 Bible Conferences, and 1 VBS Workshop, all approx. of 1 week duration.
- 5. In addition to these activities we received 13 other mission teams from churches from the US, who helped with campus projects, and children and youth outreach ministries throughout the immediate region.



Please join us in prayer that the Lord will continue to use us as a channel of blessing for the people of Mexico and in particular to help advance the Cause of Christ in this part of the world. Pray that the Lord will give us the necessary means to accomplish all that is His will using our 17 staff and their families that work here at MITC in these many aspects of the ministry.

May the Lord continue to use us all together for His glory. Muchas gracias

Dan and Chry Hall
mitcenter.org

## Memorials and Honorariums • November - December

## In Memory of: From: In Honor of: From:

Jackie Bailey	Dan and Chuy Hall
	David Bryant & MITC
·	Board of Directors
Doc & Jackie Bailey	Gary & Debbie Richardson
Ben & Esther Singletary	Toni Johnson
Mrs. Jackie Bailey	Toni Johnson
	Dean & Tina Worley
Dr. John Hall	Joel & Marian Johnson
John Omohundro	Brad & Cindy Black
Linda Pearson	Robert Pearson
Earl & Yvonne Douglas	Bill & Janine Dunlap
Dr. C. Clayton Connelly	Steven R. Connelly
Jo Bryant (Grandma)	Jim & Susan McNeer
Susie Kessell	Jim & Susan McNeer
Ruth McInnis (Gammy)	Jim & Susan McNeer
Dr. Charles Goben	David & Lara Bryar
Kelly & Brenda Payne	Jim Payne
Mary Louse Hooper	Ken & Mary Nell Holde
Letha Simpson Holder	Ken & Mary Nell Holder

Tom & Daphne Robinson	Brad & Cindy Black
Mark Webb	William Keesle
Dr. W. H. Worley	Dean & Tina Worley
Tara Osborne	Toni Johnson
Ruthie Bryant	Jim & Susan McNeer
John & Joanna Powell	Jim & Susan McNeer
Scott & Lauren Wilson	Jim & Susan McNeer
David Bryant	Jim & Susan McNeer
Danny McInnis	Jim & Susan McNeer
Ann McNeer	Jim & Susan McNeer
Happy Birthday, JESUS!	Jim & Susan McNeer
Dan & Chuy Hall	Andy & Mary Anne Tayloı



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

2020 East 70th Street, Suite 304 Shreveport, Louisiana 71105



NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE
P A I D
Permit No. 8
Permit No. 8